dream of de dred

Chronicle

Francis E. Greene, '29

SENIORS

At the first regular meeting of the year, the Senior Class elected three new officers, and re-elected one. John D. Coughlin of Revere,

Mass., was chosen President by a substantial majority. Mr. Coughlin's election was a natural consequence of three years of sincere support of all college committees and of hearty co-operation with them. He enjoys wide popularity, is President of the Friars Club, and is an active worker in many college functions. The Seniors look forward to a pleasant year under his leadership. To assist Mr. Coughlin, the Seniors elected Philip Bulger of New Haven, Conn., Vice President; Joseph Waterson of New London, Conn., Treasurer; and re-elected John Dormer of East Greenwich, R. I., Secretary.

These four men are truly representative of the Class of 1929, and their choice is fortunate.

JUNIORS

Wich, Conn., was demonstrated at the first regular meeting of the Junior Class, when Mr. Dodd was made President by an overwhelming majority. Martin L. Gibbons of Clinton, Mass.; James E. Dunne of Providence, and Walter A. Lough of Providence, were elected Vice President, Secretary, and Treasurer, respectively. With such an array of officers, the activities of the Class of 1930 may equal in quality even the activities of the Junior year of the Class of 1929.

This year the Sophomores must take their SOPHOMORES petitions, resolutions, etc., to President John Krieger, that very capable young man from Paterson, N. J. Mr. Krieger will enlist the aid of Edward Wineapple,

Vice President, of Salem, Mass.; Joseph Harraghy, Secretary, of Taunton, Mass., and Leonard Sweeney, Treasurer, of Nashua, N. H., to solve the more difficult problems, keep the books, and any other tasks too arduous for one man to perform.

How the Freshman Class can choose such able leaders, after so short a period of acquaint-FRESHMAN ance, is a perpetual mystery. This year they have chosen John V. Maguire of Pittsfield, Mass., to be their President; Thomas A. Nestor of Providence will serve as Vice President; John J. Cleary of East Greenwich, as Secretary, and John J. Getty of Providence as Treasurer. We hesitate to predict the amount of success the class will enjoy, for our limitation might seem ridiculously

"CHUCK"

narrow with a few months.

While hundreds stood in silent reverence and final "taps" were sounded, a bronze tablet, a permanent tribute to Cornelius V. Connors, was unveiled at Hendricken Field on October 20th, 1928. "Chuck,"

as he was better known, was elected Captain of the 1927 team after having served as varsity center for three years. It is the way of the world that the glory which "Chuck" acquired for our college and himself shall now be enjoyed by us who watched him labor.

The memorial tablet, which has been erected on the flag staff at the west end of the field, bears the inscription:

Erected to the Memory of Cornelius V. Connors, "Chuck," the First Football Captain of Providence College to Cross the Goal-line of Life."

Preceding the unveiling by Coach Archie Golembeski, under whom "Chuck" rose to fame, Rev. Lorenzo C. McCarthy, O.P., President of Providence College, blessed the tablet. The White and Black Team and their rivals for the day, the Manhattan team, together with Graduate Managers Farrell and Loughlan of Providence and Manhattan, respectively, assisted at the ceremony.

FRIAR'S DANCE

As guest of the Friars' Club of Providence College, the Manhattan Football team and their guests, danced at the La Salle Auditorium. The hall was decorated in the Green

and White of Manhattan and the White and Black of Providence. One of the largest gatherings ever to attend a Providence dance was